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September 2018

Village Hall Hours
Village Hall (9915 39th Ave.)
will be closed Monday, October 1, from 11:45 a.m. till 2:00 p.m. 
for safety training.

e-Newsletter Available
If you are interested in receiving your Village Newsletter via email, visit 
PleasantPrairieWi.gov, and click on the newsletter icon near the bottom of the 
page. You can opt off of the paper mailing list by emailing 
newsletter@plprairie.com. Include your name and postal mailing address 
along with the words “email only.” We’ll send a confirmation email once we’ve 
removed your name from the postal mailing list. Thank you for thinking about the 
environment when you transfer to the email version of the Village Newsletter. o
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A great place to 
live, work & play!

During a Village Board meeting on Monday, 
August 20, Freodtert South Healthcare 
presented commendations to members 
of the Pleasant Prairie Fire & Rescue 
Department who successfully resuscitated a 
67-year-old patient on September 10, 2017, 
and a 78-year-old patient on June 6, 2018.

On September 10, 2017, a 67-year-old 
patient was experiencing chest pains and 
called 911. Upon arrival, EMS members 
witnessed as the patient became 
unresponsive. The team quickly initiated both 
Basic and Advanced Life Support treatments 
to successfully resuscitate the patient at the 
scene. 

The team of responders continued Life 
Support treatment as the patient was 
transferred to Freodtert South Healthcare 
staff who continued lifesaving efforts. The 
patient was successfully resuscitated and 
discharged from the medical center at a 
later date. 

Freodtert South Healthcare presented 
awards to Lieutenant Adam Craig, Alan 
Cloherty, Lieutenant Michael Passafaro, 

Andrew Strouf, and Zachary Keller.

On June 6, 2018, a 78-year-old patient was 
found unresponsive. 911 Dispatch was able 
to keep the family calm while EMS members 
arrived to the scene. Members deployed the 
new LUCAS chest compression device which 
mechanically automates CPR and allows the 
crew to initiate other lifesaving measures as 
the patient was transferred to Freodtert South 
Healthcare. The patient was successfully 
resuscitated and discharged from the medical 
center after a short hospital stay. 

“Pleasant Prairie citizens should be reassured 
the Pleasant Prairie’s EMS team are without 
question the most advanced, most efficient, 
and have the highest sound of judgment,” 
stated Dr. Ben Feinzimer, “They are simply 
the top of the chain of field-based medicine.” 

The 78-year-old patient was able to
attend the meeting and present the awards 
on behalf of Freodtert South Healthcare to 
Lieutenant Joseph Olszewski, Asst. Chief 
David Wilkinson, and firemedics Dean 
Holloway, Joy Mathein, Parker Jones, and 
Ronald Weavel. o

Fire & Rescue members pictured upove.

Fire & Rescue members with patient and the 
LUCAS compression device pictured below.

 

Commendations Awarded
Pleasant Prairie Fire & Rescue
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Stateline 94
Corporate Park

Breeze Terrace
Moves Forward

to fund public infrastructure and roadway improvements, 
and other utilities for this development. The developer, 
Venture One, will be responsible for financing several area 
public improvements and will be reimbursed through tax 
increment generated by the project. Public improvements 
along 120th Avenue, 122nd Street and 116th Avenue 
include street upgrades, sanitary sewer extensions, 
watermain, street trees, sidewalks, street lights, and 
sitework. A permanent sanitary sewer lift station will also 
be installed.

The property is proposed to develop with five buildings to 
be constructed in 3 phases. Venture One can determine 
the development phasing order and plans to begin 
construction during spring of 2019.  o

On Monday, August 20, the Village Board considered and 
approved a Development Agreement between the Village of 
Pleasant Prairie and Riverview Group, LLC. The company 
plans to develop approximately 308 acres of property 
generally located between 110th Street and 122nd Street, 
and along the east side of the I-94 East Frontage Road 
(120th Avenue) for the development of five industrial 
buildings.

In April of 2018, the Village approved the project plan and 
boundaries for Tax Incremental District #7 for the developer 

During a public meeting on Monday, August 20, Pleasant 
Prairie Plan Commission considered and sent a favorable 
recommendation to the Village Board regarding the 
Comprehension Plan Amendments, Certified Survey Map, 
Memorandum of Understanding, Zoning Map, and Zoning Text 
Amendment for the Breeze Terrace Apartments development 
to be located at the on the east side of 116th Avenue south 
of Corporate Drive. The Pleasant Prairie Plan commission also 
approved a Digital Security Imagin System (DSIS) agreement 
and Access Easement for Breeze Terrace Apartments.

The development includes three-33 unit apartment buildings 
and six-19 unit apartment buildings with a club house and 
associated parking and site improvements on 16.75 acres. 
This will be a gated community.  o

Welcome Fire & Rescue
Newest Members
Please welcome the newest members of Pleasant Prairie’s 
Fire & Rescue Department: Daniel Pierce, Kelci Haueter, 
and Luke Both. Over the past few weeks, these young 
firemedics have been under-going an in-house training 
academy that teaches specific firefighting tactics such 
as the flashover simulator, flow path ventilation, vehicle 
extrication, driving and pump operations as well as 
aerial functions specific to Pleasant Prairie Fire. Mixed 
in with all the action is an EMS element teaching the 
specific Kenosha County System protocols and diagnostic 
equipment specific to the department.

Daniel Pierce
Orginally from the Village of Bristol, 
Daniel is a former Pleasant Prairie 
Fire Explorer member and returns 
as a full-time Firemedic.

Kelci Haueter
Born and raised in California, Kelci 
moved to the Midwest pursuing her 
Fire & EMS career starting in the 
Town of Madison.

Luke Both
Luke came from Mequon Fire 
where he’s been a part-time 
member for the past three years. o
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Echo was born in Hungry on January 18th, 2011. He was imported to the U.S. by Southern Police K-9 in North Carolina, where 
he began his initial K-9 training. Echo is a multiuse K-9 trained in drug detection, tracking, and officer safety. Echo has been with 
the department since April of 2012. Throughout his career Echo has assisted officers with various cases that include: drug cases, 
tracking lost children, tracking adults with dementia, search warrants, home and business searches, school drug sniffs, and 
criminal apprehensions. Echo has also participated in many community activities and K-9 demo’s for Boy and Girl Scouts, local 
businesses and associations. Since his arrival, Echo has been under the care of Detective Scott Beaumier and will continue to 
spend his retirement with Detective Beaumier and his family. o

Police K-9 Unit Echo 
Retires

mailto:newsletter%40plprairie.com?subject=
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Fall Residential Leaf Collection
As a part of the Solid Waste Services provided in 
the Village, crews collect loose, un-bagged leaves 
directly from your curb or roadside. Four rounds 
of leaf collection will take place this fall. Weather 
permitting, leaf collection will run from Monday, 
October 8 through December 5. To have your 
leaves collected, please follow the steps below.
 
• Identify your collection zone on the map at the 
 right. Then see the schedule to determine your 
 collection dates.
• To prepare your leaves, rake your loose, fallen 
 leaves into a pile at your curb or on your 
 roadside by 7:00 a.m. on your collection dates. 
 Because leaves are collected with a vacuum, 
 they must be piled loose.
• Please keep leaves off of the asphalt.
• Residents with curbs and gutters, place loose 
 leaves on the grass by your curb.
• Residents with a ditch line, place loose leaves 
 on the grass along the roadside of the ditch.
• Leaves must be within six feet of the road.
• Bagged leaves or grass, branches and other 
 yard waste will not be collected.
• Do not mix other yard waste, such as 
 potted/garden plants or branches, into 
 your pile of leaves. Doing so can damage 
 the leaf collection vacuum and may cause 
 costly delays. Leaves mixed with other yard 
 waste will not be collected. 

Please keep in mind that though collection 
staff abides by the schedule, there are certain 
circumstances that may delay leaf collection by 
one or more days. These circumstances include: 
delays due to weather, emergency situations that 
may draw staff away from their regular duties, or 
damage to collection equipment that would require 
repair or unscheduled service. 

If you miss your scheduled collection days, 
leaves may also be taken to the Residential 
Recycling Center at 8000 128th Street. The 
center will be open through December 1, weather 
permitting. For a schedule of hours, please visit 
PleasantPrairieWi.gov. If you have additional 
questions, please call 925.6700.  o
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2018 Fall Leaf Collection Schedule

 Zone Fall Fall Fall Fall
 Number Round 1 Round 2 Round 3 Round 4
  
 1 Oct 8 Oct 19 Nov 5 Nov 21
 2 Oct 9 Oct 23 Nov 6 Nov 26
 3 Oct 10 Oct 24 Nov 7 Nov 27
 4 Oct 11 Oct 25 Nov 9 Nov 28
 5 Oct 12 Oct 26 Nov 12 Nov 29
 6 Oct 15 Oct 29 Nov 14 Nov 30
 7 Oct 16 Oct 30 Nov 15 Dec 3
 8 Oct 17 Oct 31 Nov 16 Dec 4
 9 Oct 19 Nov 1 Nov 20 Dec 5

The image above shows how crews use a vacuum to collect loose leaves. Please 
follow the guidelines to the left to help prevent damage to the leaf vacuum and to 
make collection as effective as possible for all. 

mailto:newsletter%40plprairie.com?subject=
http://PleasantPrairieWi.gov


5Send feedback and mailing address changes to newsletter@plprairie.com.

Animals on the Prairie: Photo Contest Winners

Flowers for Dinner in the Back Yard by Peter Cianci  

The Village wants to thank all of those who participated 
in the Animals on the Pairie Photo Contest. There 
were over 80 photo submissions during the contest. 
This year residents were able to vote for their favorite 
photos. Nine honorable mentions (pictured below) were 
also selected.

The three winning photos are to the right with titles 
and entrant names listed below. The black and white 
images don’t capture the true beauty of these photos. 
If you want to view them in all their glory, you can see 
the color version in the Village e-newsletter, otherwise 
you will see them in the 2019 Village calendar that 
will come out at the end of October. Entries and 
winners are also posted to the Village website at 
pleasantprairiewi.gov.  o

Flying Sandhill Crane by Doug Stacey

Photo Contest 
Honorable Mentions

mailto:newsletter%40plprairie.com?subject=
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Camera Partnership

The Pleasant Prairie Police Department has an ongoing 
crime fighting partnership with Village residents. 
The initiative, known as the Community Camera 
Partnership enables residents to share video footage 
with the Police Department from home security cameras, 
aimed outdoors, if a crime or suspicious activity occurs in 
their neighborhood. 

The department sees the partnership as a modern day 
extension of the Neighborhood Watch Program. They 
are planning to use this footage to solve crime in our 
community more efficiently, and to deter future crime 
from occurring. 

Through a short questionnaire on the Village website, 
residents can log their home as a location where a 
camera may be able to provide assistance should a crime 
or suspicious activity occur. The locations will be marked 
on a map. If a crime is reported near one of the locations, 
officers would know that they could contact a resident in 
the area to ask them to look at their camera footage. 

It is important to note that all aspects of this program are 
completely voluntary, and that at no time would the police 
have any remote access to the home security system. 
The home owner remains in complete control of their 
personal camera system.

Residents who wish to participate can access the 
online questionnaire at http://pleasantprairiewi.
gov/departments/police by clicking on “Community 
Camera Partnership” in the left-hand column. Residents 
with questions about the partnership, or those who would 
like to share video evidence without completing the 
questionnaire, can email police@plprairie.com.  o

The best way 
to be prepared 
is to sign up 

before an 
emergency 

occurs.

In order to receive emergency 
text messages on your smart 

phone, text “53158” to 888777 
or visit NIXLE.com. 

NIXLE

mailto:newsletter%40plprairie.com?subject=
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One of the Society’s largest collections is photography, 
which belonged to the late Gilbert Dosemagen. 
Gil was the first County Executive for Kenosha County 
in 1982, but during his free time he was a photography 
enthusiast. He photographed many families in Pleasant 
Prairie and in the Kenosha area, along with their homes. 
His brother, Ken, gave the Society photographs and the 
vintage photography related objects that Gil had held 
onto throughout his life. The collection includes over 50 
photography books that Gil accumulated and used to 
master the art of photography, as well as, a wide variety of 
photography items including film, camera lenses, and flash 
bulbs. 

Here are a few highlights from the collection on the right.

Do you have any noteworthy collection items connected to 
Pleasant Prairie? Consider donating them to the Society.  
Contact the Society at 262-947-3600.  

Do you want to stay up-to-date with the latest event and 
Dublin School renovation news from the Pleasant Prairie 
Historical Society? Follow us on Facebook at 
facebook.com/PlPrairieHistoricalSociety. o

Pleasant Prairie  
Historical Society
Photography Collection 

World’s Fair Flash Camera, produced 
by Eastman Kodak Company for the 
1964-65 New York World’s Fair.

Rolleiflex leather camera case, with 
a red suede interior and removable 
straps, probably made in the 1960s.

Weston Master III Universal Exposure 
Meter, with gray leather case and 
strap, produced in the mid-1950s.

Agfacolor Film for transparencies, 
produced in 1967. 

Photography Annual magazine, 1960. 

Facebook @
villageofpleasantprairiewi 
Twitter @PlPrairieWI

The Village regularly posts updates related 
to roadway projects, weather related events, 
community development, beach reports, 
events, recycling, photo contests, and more on 
social media. o

Trick or Treat in the Village of Pleasant Prairie 
will be held on Sunday, October 28 between 
3:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m.

Trick or Treat dates have routinely been set 
for the Sunday afternoon prior to Halloween. 
The board cited safety and order as reasons 
to continue this practice. This decision gives 
families the opportunity to trick or treat during 
daylight hours. 

The Village would like to remind all residents 
to be safe during Trick or Treat times. o

Trick or Treat Let’s Get Social 
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